
Substance Abuse Council of 

Vanderburgh County 
Minutes 

July 9th, 2012 
Central Library Browning Room 

1:30-2:30p 
 

Attendees: 
Laura Hatfield    Heather Woods    Emily Woodruff Paula Peterson Chelsi Grove    
Wally Paynter    Jennifer Hargus    James Akin  Joe Lutz  Ron McDonald    
Angie King     Meghann Jefferies   Casey Williams Ramona Gilmore Wes Alexander           
David Enzler         Anne Ennis     Dee Lewis  Kim Ashby  April Mallory 
Carly Settles     Bob Helfrich    Larry Paul  Donna Lilly        Deloris Koch     
Gail Knight Williams    Beth Greenwell  
 
The meeting was opened at 1:30 by Dee. 
 
Minutes were reviewed.  Ron made a motion to approve minutes and Kim seconded the motion.  
Motion carried. 
 
Announcements 
Tri-State Alliance will be having a fundraiser Sunday, July 15th to support the AIDS Holiday Project.  
Contact Wally Paynter for more details. 
 
Boom Squad will be performing the evenings of July 9th in Owensboro and July 11th at the Evansville 
Zoo.  Please go out and support the Boom Squad.  Contact Kim Ashby for more details. 
 
Ruth’s House will have an iced tea stand July 26th-27th in the parking lot of…  Proceeds benefit Ruth’s 
House.  Contact Ann Ennis for more details. 
 
SAC has signed a contract with Lamar Billboards to have images on their digital billboards.  With the 
digital billboards, there is an unlimited number of ads that can be displayed.  If any SAC member 
agencies have any events, trainings, ect that you would like SAC to add to the billboard, please 
contact Laura Hatfield. 
 
Committee Reports 
Prevention:  Prevention Committee was cancelled and rescheduled for Monday, August 6th. 
 
Treatment: Speakers were discussed for Faces of Change 2012.  The Committee nailed down the 
majority of the FOC speakers and schedules and only need confirmation from two before finalizing 
the schedule and registration flyer.  Registration fee will be determined once a meal price/person is 
determined.  Jennifer will be contacting Bob Mitchell for finally details, Laura will contact Kathy 
Reidford and also look up SAC gas per diem.  Laura will ask Katy to contact Dr. Mackey regarding a 
speaking position. 
 
Law Enforcement: Countermeasure fees for June totaled $11,614.13.  ISP assisted VCSO and EPD in 
DUI checkpoint on 6/2 at SR 62 and I164; 66 vehicles were checked, 12 sobriety checks were given,  



0 DUI arrests were made, 1 marijuana arrest was made, and 1 warrant in sat patrol outside of 
checkpoint.  Vanderburgh County had 14 crashes involving alcohol, illegal and prescription drugs in 
June.  4 of those had injuries, 6 people we injured.  8 DUI arrests and 7 minor consumptions arrests 
made by ISP.  EPD and VCSO stats are not available.  Excise Police worked a party on Redbank Rd. 
on June 23-24.  An undercover officer went in to find the party sold cups for $7 and all alcohol was 
free.  Party was using alcohol from a bar that had closed.  9 underage drinking tickets, 1 adult to 
minor ticket, and bartender was ticketed for sale without permit and sale to minors.   
 
Project Updates/Discussion 
Wally spoke about the SAC hosting a Methamphetamine training on Friday, September 7th at the 
Holiday Inn on HWY 41.  Judge Brett Neimeier will be helping sped the word of the event by taking 
information to the County Council, County Commissioners, and City Council in hopes that they will 
then also promote the event.  Flyers and registration forms are available at the meeting, will go out 
via email, and more printed versions are available in the SAC office.  Contact Wally Paynter or Laura 
Hatfield for more info. 
 
Old Business 
Six month reports were distributed to every agency in attendance at the June SAC meeting who 
received 2012 SAC funding.  Reports were to be submitted to the SAC office by June 29th.  Agencies 
were to complete one six month financial report for each grant funded by SAC.  Six month site visit 
reports were also distributed to agency representatives.  There are still a number of reports that have 
not been submitted.  Please submit those documents immediately or contact Laura Hatfield if 
difficulties have arisen.     
 
New Business 
SAC 2013 Grant Pre-Applications are now available on the SAC website.  Pre-apps are due in the SAC 
office, either by mail or fax, on Friday, August 31st at noon.  If you have any questions regarding the 
pre-app, refer to the “Grants” tab on the SAC website, www.drugfreecounty.org, or contact Laura 
Hatfield. 
 
The Executive Board has met with Shana Head, and Evansville resident who had an idea of holding a 
local “Race for Recovery.”  The Board has discussed the idea, pros and cons, and the Board believes 
this will be a great way for SAC to raise money for future grant cycles.  A discussion was held on the 
topic.  When more information becomes available, the Council will be informed. 
 
Future Council and Committee Meetings- August 6th, 2012 
Prevention   12:45 
Law Enforcement  1:10 
General Council  1:30 
Treatment   2:30 
Executive Committee (7/23) 12:00p in the Conference Rm. at 501 John St. 
Screening Committee (7/23) 1:00p in the Conference Rm. at 501 John St. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 2:15p. 

http://www.drugfreecounty.org/

